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marked the important milestone of the Civil Engineering and Development Department (CEDD) having thrived in a decade. | am delighted to witness
" together with my colleagues this special and historic moment, from which we will embark on a new chapter of advancement.

: " Inthe past decade, we saw great changes in the infrastructural development and manpower resources situation in Hong Kong. Arising from increase in

" population, the continued booming economy and the public aspirations for better quality of living, there is a relentless demand on the provision of land.
These present challenges as well as opportunities to the Government and all stakeholders in the construction field. Our Department perseveres in braving the obstacles
and striving with dedication to provide quality engineering services for underpinning the sustainable development of Hong Kong.

This year, we have made key progress in various major projects, including formulation of the recommended outline development plan for Tung Chung New Town
Extension, commencing detailed design of advance and first stage works of the Kwu Tung North and Fanling North New Development Areas, first berthing of two cruise
vessels together at Kai Tak Cruise Terminal, opening of Sheung Shui to Ma On Shan section of the cycle track network in the New Territories, embarking on greening works
under the Greening Master Plans for South East New Territories and North West New Territories, etc. At the same time, we spared no effort to take forward the reclamation
proposals outside Victoria Harbour, take part in the planning of developments in Lantau and different districts of the New Territories, and implement the infrastructure works
for Liantang/Heung Yuen Wai Boundary Control Point. We also proceeded with the study on the long-term strategy for cavern development and urban underground
space development and continued to implement the Landslip Prevention and Mitigation Programme. We appreciate the rising public expectation for housing land and
associated infrastructure provision. With this in mind, we are determined to continue engaging the public to build up consensus on the further development of Hong Kong.

| always emphasise that our colleagues are the most important asset of the Department. In firming up the coming 5-year Strategic Plan, we again uphold the CEDD Vision,

Mission and Values and endeavour to address our colleagues’ concerns, taking into account the results of the 2013 staff opinion survey and also our previous experience.
This will pave the path of reinforcing our caring and motivating culture for better equipping us as a team to engineer Hong Kong's development.
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I hope you enjoy reading this Report and share with us our aspirations in developing a better Hong Kong.



